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Police in Western Province remind public drivers to take extra care 

during bad weather 

Police in Western Province remind vehicle drivers and Out Boat Motor (OBM) when driving along 
the road and travelling on the water to take extra care during the current bad weather affecting the 
Province. 

 
Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Western Province, Chief Superintendent Lenialu says, 
“Police like to remind public that speeding must be discouraged when driving along the road 
and OBM drivers must watch out during bad weather.” 
 
PPC Lenialu says, “OBM drivers must ensure they have marine equipment before travelling 
to other islands. Look after yourself from bad weather and for those of you travel by sea 
being advice to report where you going before travelling to your intended destination.” 
 
Mr Lenialu says, “It is good and important that drivers must always make good decision and 
put safety first as your priority before travelling to other islands and on the road.” 
 

  
//End// 
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RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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